
To Whom it May Concern,

It is with great enthusiasm that I support the Gallia County Fair and Event Center, as it will provide 
critical infrastructure to not only Gallia County, but also the region. It will be a boost for the local 
economy and provide educational and recreational activities to not only residents of southeastern Ohio, 
but all of Ohio. The funding will be a game changer to our community and surrounding region, offering a 
safe place for residents and visitors to engage and thrive. Gallia county and surrounding counties have 
weaker economies than other areas of the state, with Meigs and Vinton being in a very sad state 
currently. A boost to the recreational and educational activities locally would be a huge help in creating 
more stable economies and retaining local residents. This will create jobs, year-round events, and local 
businesses will become stronger.

Please give all due consideration to the Gallia County Ag Society’s project to build a new fair and event 
center, as it will change the lives of so many for years to come. 

Sincerely

Scott W. Saunders
Vice President
Saunders Insurance Agency










